

The Neighborly Notice – Vol. 17, No. 2 – Tuesday, January 16, 2024

To subscribe to this newsletter via email, fill out this form at http://eepurl.com/b2Rk9T. You will then receive an automated email. Reply to this automated email to secure your free subscription.

Newsletter (PDF version): https://bit.ly/NeighborylyNotice-2024-1-16

- 1. Neighborhood Achievement Award Nominations Are Due Friday
- 2. Historic Zoning Commission Meets This Thursday
- 3. Planning Seeks Input on One Year Plan
- 4. Housing and Neighborhood Development Offers Public Meeting
- 5. Police Advisory Review Committee Hosts Meeting
- 6. City Council Holds Public Hearing on 'Alternative Response'
- 7. How to Reserve City Park Shelters
- 8. Save the Date KKB Holds 45th Annual Orchid Awards
- 9. Knoxville Neighborhoods Calendar (click link for online calendar)

Published by the City of Knoxville's Office of Neighborhood Empowerment, we report news important to Knoxville's residential neighborhoods. Include your neighborhood-related event or meeting in this space. Call 865-215-3232. News deadline: 12 noon on Fridays.

<u>Like us on Facebook</u>: https://www.facebook.com/KnoxvilleNeighborhoods

1. Neighborhood Achievement Award Nominations Are Due Friday

Office of Neighborhood's Neighborhood Achievement Award Nominations are due this Friday, Jan. 19, no later than 5 p.m.

Don't miss this opportunity to receive recognition for the work your neighborhood did in 2023.

To apply, go to the Office of Neighborhood Empowerment's <u>website</u>, complete the nomination form, and email it to Shannett Riley at <u>sriley@knoxvilletn.gov</u> OR use our quick and easy Survey Monkey <u>link</u>. If you have questions or need a hard copy mailed to you, contact Shannett Riley at 865-215-3232 or at the email address listed above.

Examples of accomplishments include, but are not limited to:

- Beautification and place-making projects, green spaces and community gardens, and other physical improvements to the neighborhood;
- Projects, events, and activities that focus on connecting neighbors with one another, such as street fairs, potlucks, home tours, holiday celebrations, and neighbors helping neighbors;
- New or ongoing communication efforts such as newsletters, social media, and phone tree networks; and
- Activities involved in launching, reviving, or strengthening a neighborhood group.

Feel free to nominate your own group! We are excited to see what creative things you accomplished in 2023!

2. Historic Zoning Commission Meets This Thursday

The first Historic Zoning Commission meeting of 2024 is on Thursday, Jan. 18, at 8:30 a.m. in the Small Assembly Room of the City County Building, 400 Main St.

The Commission will review 1728 Jefferson Ave. for a demolition order of a non-contributing structure.

Anyone wanting to speak on behalf of the property or the neighborhood is encouraged to attend.

The City of Knoxville's Historic Zoning Commission encourages the preservation of historic sites and areas and the integration of historic facilities into other plans. They review applications for building permits for construction or demolition within designated historic zones.

The City of Knoxville ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and activities to comply with Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II laws and reasonably provides: translation, interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, auxiliary aids and services.

To request language translation services, contact the City's Human Resources Department at titlevi@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-3100. For disability accommodations, contact City ADA Coordinator Stephanie Brewer Cook at scook@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-2034 at least 72 hours before the meeting.

3. Planning Seeks Input on One Year Plan

Knoxville Knox County Planning has begun its annual update of the City of Knoxville's One Year Plan. The public is encouraged to participate. The One Year Plan serves as the foundation for zoning decisions and is based on the land-use goals, objectives, and policies found in the City's long-range plans.

Two virtual meetings have been scheduled to give community members the opportunity to review and discuss recommended changes to the plan.

- Thursday, Jan. 25, at 2 p.m. via Zoom
- Thursday, Feb. 1, at 6 p.m. via Zoom

The meetings will begin with a presentation covering all geographic areas of the city, followed by an open discussion. The presentation will include a general definition describing the One Year Plan and an overview of the edits to the document since the 2023 update.

For more information about the One Year Plan, please visit their <u>website</u>. If you have additional questions, contact Jessie Hillman at 856-215-3082 or <u>jessie.hillman@knoxplanning.org</u>.

4. Housing and Neighborhood Development Offers Public Meeting

The City of Knoxville's Housing and Neighborhood Development Department will offer a public meeting next Tuesday, Jan. 23, at 5:30 p.m., at the City of Knoxville Public Works Service Center, 3131 Morris Ave.

The City of Knoxville is developing its final Annual Action Plan Update to its Five-Year Consolidated Plan for the proposed use of U.S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships Act, and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds for program year 2024-2025.

At this meeting, City staff members will:

- Review priority goals and objectives from its 2020-2024 Five Year Consolidated Plan;
- Provide a description of unmet needs and gaps identified through consultation meetings with stakeholders, regarding: Non-housing Community Development needs; Homelessness needs; and Affordable Housing needs;
- Discuss anticipated HUD and local funding for PY2024-2025 programs starting July 1, 2024;
- Describe the process for developing the draft 2024-2025 Annual Action Plan, including proposed priority goals/objectives and how the public may provide input; and

• Inform agencies on how they may apply for grant funding to meet priority goals/objectives.

The City of Knoxville ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and activities to comply with Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II laws and reasonably provides: translation, interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, auxiliary aids and services.

To request language translation services, contact the City's Human Resources Department at titlevi@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-3100. For disability accommodations, contact City ADA Coordinator Stephanie Brewer Cook at scook@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-2034 at least 72 hours before the meeting.

If you are unable to attend the meeting, your feedback is still appreciated. Please send your comments/questions to Linda Rust at lrust@knoxvilletn.gov or P.O. Box 1631, Knoxville, TN 37901.

Also, the Housing and Neighborhood Development Department wants to make sure that applicants interested in PY2024 CDBG and Homeless Grant Funding are aware that application information will be available Thursday, Feb. 1, on their <u>website</u> under the Grant Opportunities tab.

5. Police Advisory Review Committee Hosts Quarterly Meeting

The Police Advisory Review Committee (PARC) will hold its next public meeting on Thursday, Jan. 25, at 6 p.m. in the Small Assembly Room of the City County Building, 400 Main St.

Cases reviewed in July-December of 2023 will be on the agenda at this meeting.

For any issues or questions regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding Public Forum, please contact Josie Russell at 865-215-3966 or regarding regarding regardin

The mission of PARC is to provide Knoxville residents with a civilian oversight committee that audits the discipline process, policies, and procedures of the Knoxville Police Department (KPD).

The City of Knoxville ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and activities to comply with Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II laws and reasonably provides: translation, interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, auxiliary aids and services.

To request language translation services, contact the City's Human Resources Department at titlevi@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-3100. For disability accommodations, contact City ADA Coordinator Stephanie Brewer Cook at scook@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-2034 at least 72 hours before the meeting.

6. City Council Holds Public Hearing on 'Alternative Response'

In June 2023, City Council passed a Resolution to host a public hearing about "alternative response" related to mental health, substance abuse, and homelessness.

That hearing will be held on Thursday, Jan. 25, at 6:30 p.m. in the Main Assembly Room of the City County Building, 400 Main St. to gather testimony about the public's experience with local services that address emergencies related to mental health, substance use, and homelessness. The public is invited to attend.

If you wish to speak, please contact the City Recorder at wjohnson@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-2075. The first 25 people registered to speak will be confirmed prior to the meeting.

Due to inclement weather, the City Recorder's Office/City Council Office is closed on Tuesday, Jan. 16, and possibly longer. If signing up by telephone, please leave a voicemail message stating your desire to sign-up for this public hearing. Please also provide our name and telephone number. We will confirm the list of speakers when the office reopens.

Speakers will be allowed to speak for up to five minutes and are encouraged to address the following three questions that will help inform the Knoxville City Council:

- What is your experience with emergency services related to mental health, substance use, and homelessness in Knoxville?
- What aspects of these services need to be improved in Knoxville, and what opportunity do you see for additional services such as "alternative response"?
- What is your organization's capacity or interest in improving existing emergency services or future potential alternative response?

The City of Knoxville ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and activities to comply with Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II laws and reasonably provides: translation, interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, auxiliary aids and services.

To request language translation services, contact the City's Human Resources Department at titlevi@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-3100. For disability accommodations, contact City ADA Coordinator Stephanie Brewer Cook at scook@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-2034 at least 72 hours before the meeting.

7. How to Reserve City Park Shelters

Did you know that the Parks and Recreation Department offers 13 shelters that may be reserved for an upcoming event, such as a birthday party, family outing, business lunch, etc.?

A list of rentable shelters, address, nearby amenities, capacity, and rental rates can be found on the City's <u>website</u>. For neighborhoods, this is a free amenity. Just let them know your neighborhood's information.

Parks and Shelter Rules:

- Park hours are dawn till dusk, seven days a week, year round
- No alcoholic beverages or drugs allowed in parks
- Park grills may be used to prepare food. Please dispose of ashes properly. Do not dumps ashes on the ground.
- No animals allowed on park grounds unless on a leash or in a dog park.
- Place all trash in trash receptacles.
- Please leave picnic shelter and park grounds in good condition before you leave.
- No open fires
- Unless rented or youth recreational sports activities are occurring at the park, all shelters are available on a first-come, first-served basis.

For assistance, please call 311 or click "help" on the <u>registration website</u>. To reserve a shelter at Lakeshore Park, please visit here.

Take advantage of the public spaces our city has to offer!

8. Save the Date - KKB Holds 45th Annual Orchid Awards

Keep Knoxville Beautiful (KKB) will hold their 45th Annual Orchid Awards on Wednesday, Feb. 7, from 6-9 p.m. at the Mill & Mine, 227 W. Depot Ave.

Since 1979, Keep Knoxville Beautiful (KKB) has presented the Orchids Beautification Awards to Knoxville and Knox County buildings, public art, and outdoor spaces that beautify and elevate our community. In addition to traditional categories, this year KKB will be honoring those who have fulfilled the organization's mission through new awards such as Pillar of the Community, Regreening, Changemaker, and Waste Wise.

KKB is also very excited to be collaborating with PechaKucha Night Knoxville to feature engaging mini-presentations by five local change makers. Vice Mayor Tommy Smith, tree advocate Kayla Stuart, sustainability educator Melissa Hinten, muralist Dustin Durham, and the City's Director of Waste and Resources Management Makenzie Read will speak on topics that are central to the KKB mission and will leave guests feeling inspired.

To purchase tickets, please visit KKB's website.

Keep Knoxville Beautiful was founded in 1978 to beautify Knoxville prior to the 1982 World's Fair. KKB is a local nonprofit with a mission of promoting a cleaner, greener, and more beautiful Knox County. KKB fulfills this mission through litter cleanups, environmental stewardship education to children and adults, murals, and plantings.

<u>9. Knoxville Neighborhoods Calendar</u> (click link for online calendar)

Call 865-215-3232 to include your neighborhood event or meeting in this Google calendar.

Other Calendars

Additional online calendars that cover events outside the neighborhood realm include:

- Arts & Culture Alliance (There's More to Knoxville)
- Arts & Fine Crafts Center Classes (City of Knoxville)
- City of Knoxville General Calendar
- Parks and Rec Community Programming

The City of Knoxville requires a permit to operate a short-term rental property. Details and a list of short-term rental permits are located on the City's website here.

About This Newsletter

- ** This Advisory is produced on most Tuesdays of the year.
- ** Ideas and contributions are welcome. We reserve the right to edit submissions.
- ** Deadline for news & calendar items: 12 p.m. Fridays.
- ** May be copied and forwarded via neighborhood email lists and newsletters.
- ** See past issues at our website: http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/neighborhoods
- ** Don't have internet access? Call 865-215-4382 if you need a copy of a particular document.